Quay County MCCH Council

Executive Committee/Healthier Communities Committee Meeting – 1 June 2003

Chair – Jessie Robinson

Attending – Jessie Robinson, Brenda Bishop, Edward Perea, Maria Rodriguez, Phil Teakell, Jay Nemrow

This group met to decide upon the proposed activities to be funded a Healthier Communities contract.  The maximum contract amount will be $7500 and we will propose activities to take the full amount.  Jessie reported on Childfind attendance last year (80 – Tucumcari, 12 – House, 4 – San Jon, 21 – Logan).  Also this proposal needs to be completed quickly as it needs to go before the county commissioners at their June 23rd meeting.

(Everyone:  please forgive my falling a little into proposal writing here.)

CHILDFAIR

It was decided that some of the proposed activities focus on addressing the MCCH plan priorities of Childhood Obesity, Child Care, and Immunizations.  Specifically, proposed moneys would fund activities (billed as ChildFair) associated with the established annual Childfind events, serve 50 attendees, and add at least the following activities to these events:

· Physical fitness and nutrition education and take-home materials from Connecticut Department of Public Health’s “Captain 5-a-Day” program.

· A presentation on quality childcare and information on child care referral services and toy lending libraries in our area (in partnership with the ENMU Child Care Training and Technical Assistance Program).

· The dissemination of information on immunizations.

Also discussed were other activites that MAY take place as a part of ChildFair:

· Giving immunizations (in partnership with school nurse/ PH nurses)  (does Childfind already do this??)

· A presentation on car seat safety and distribution of car seats

· A presentation on child safety and distribution of child safety materials

· Other presentations and activities appropriate to the setting.

(I put these here because they were discussed but we needed to see if partners were willing to be written into the proposal.)

RETREATS

Some of these proposed funds would also support two capacity-building retreats that were so successful in FY2003.  These might include the bringing of outside experts (read Carolyn) to facilitate our work.

HOMEWORK:

Edward will contact Kathy Fury about a letter of support from Tucumcari Schools for a ChildFair.

Jay will contact Logan, San Jon, and House about letters of support for a ChildFair and take care of the legwork and writing of the proposal.

